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Investigating and stimulating learners’ sense-making when solving word 
problems – Reflections on a long-term line of research 

 
In this seminar, which I will present also on behalf of Wim Van Dooren, I will describe a line of research that has 
been running for over three decades at our center. It started from the observation that most upper primary school 
pupils give unrealistic answers to word problems in which the link between the real-world situation described in 
the problem and the required arithmetical operations is problematic, for which we invented the term P-items. An 
example of a P-item is: “Two poles are standing 12 metres apart. I have pieces of rope of 1.5m long. How many 
pieces do I need to tie together to stretch a rope between the poles?’ After presenting a brief overview of the main 
studies that have done (a) to document this phenomenon of suspension of sense-making in pupils’ word problem 
solving, (b) to enhance the number of realistic responses among pupils by means of various kinds of experimental 
manipulations and interventions, and (c) to better understand the deep-rooted and resistant nature of this 
phenomenon, I will make some personal reflections on the emergence and further development of this line of 
research from a broader research strategic perspective. 
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